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LEADERSHIP MESSAGE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Greetings RGC! 
 
I hope that this summer has treated you and your 
families in the best ways possible!  Down here in 
South Texas, the weather has been unusually hot 
but I hope that the rest of the RGC endured 
wonderful riding weather.   
 
Please allow me this opportunity to welcome back 
our newest Chapter, Texas 37 out of Eagle Pass, 
Texas.  With Lucas Saucedo as the newly elected 
president, I trust that this chapter will continue to 
flourish for years to come!   
 
 
 

 
I am still working with our fellow law enforcement 
officers in San Luis Potosi, Mexico; to form Mexico-I 
It has been a grueling process but I hope that 
everything will work out before the end of the year. 
 
Just a reminder that Texas 31 will be holding a 
hospitality area for any Blue Knight wishing to come 
and partake of the Lone Star Rally in Galveston, 
Texas - November 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th.  Come join us 
and have a blast with great people, great food and a 
great time!   
 
Please let us know if there are other events in your 
neck of the woods, you never know, I just might be 
there! 
 
Another project in the works is a Texas license plate 
with the Blue Knights Crest embossed on the plate. 
There is a multitude of red tape that we are going 
through in order to make this a reality for our 
members who have been asking about it. The 
proceeds of the plates will be going to a program that 
donates Texas flags to the families of fallen Texas 
Peace Officers; both active duty and retired. 
 
Once a brother or sister in arms has fallen, there is 
no reason why the family should be forgotten. It is 
our duty to remember our fallen with our last breath.  
If you are interested in this new program, please 
shoot me an email to tx15@blueknights.org to get 
your name on the list! 
 
 

RGC CHAIRMAN 
Anthony “Ninja Turtle” Cabrera 
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As many of you know, I am a competitive shooter in 
the United States Practical Shooting Association 
(USPSA), Steel Challenge and 3-Gun Nation.   
 
By no means am I a shooting professional of any 
kind but I tend to hold my own out on the range.  I 
am happy to report that the very first group of the 
Blue Knights Shooting Team has taken form!   
 
If you are a competitive shooter in any of the events 
that I mentioned, or in the International Defensive 
Pistol Association (IDPA), you too can be a member 
of the Blue Knights Shooting Team! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As always, it has truly been an honor to serve as 
your Chairman.  Should you feel the need to contact 
me for any reason, I am only a phone call or email 
away.  See you on the open road!   
 
Ride safe and above all - Ride with Pride. 
 
RGC Chairman 
Anthony Cabrera 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Well, it’s that time of year again – Renewal Time.   
Start early to make sure you get your renewals 
returned to International in a timely manner after 
receiving them. 
 
Keep in mind that International has being doing 
membership audits.  Please review your rosters 
carefully and make sure that all of your members are 
eligible and meet all the requirements; including 
owning a motorcycle.  This is critical, we must police 
ourselves before International does it for us. 
 
Here in Texas and Arkansas, we still have some 
good months of riding left.  With Fall temperatures 
slowly approaching, this is some of the better riding 
weather.  It is a great time of year to invite possible 
members along on rides and events.   
 
The cooler weather and a nice ride is a great 
combination for recruiting.  As I have said many 
times, the Blue Knights have a lot of LEMC 
competition these days, so we have to make sure we 
are out there, being seen, and riding. 
 
If you need any flyers, handouts, etc., please contact 
me and I will get them to you.  
  
Everyone be Safe and… Ride with Pride! 
 
RGC Vice-Chairman 
Larry “El Gee” Green 

RGC VICE CHAIRMAN 
Larry “El Gee” Green 



 

Page 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

As the last official day of summer has come and 
gone, parts of our Club (The Northern Chapters) are 
getting ready to put their rides to bed for the winter.  
Here in South Texas, it is just getting to the best 
riding months of the year. We here, have several 
good rides coming up where I hope to see many old 
friendly faces at these events. 
 
I don't really have much to report as the RGC 
Secretary at this time, but I do want to emphasize 
the importance of good communication within the 
RGC.  All members need to keep their contact 
information up to date both with the Chapters and 
the RGC.  
 
When there is a change in your Chapters Officers, 
the RGC needs to be sent that updated contact 
information. Please forward the info to me ASAP 
after changes are made. 
 
As in my last newsletter, not much has changed with 
the current politics surrounding Law Enforcement 
Officers. I have and can only believe that if you do 
your best and what is right, you will always stand in 
the light of good.  But with that said, remember there 
is evil out there that seeks to do us harm. Watch you 
back and look after each other.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
When wearing your uniform(s) or your Blue Knight 
Colors, remember, you have a target on your back. 
Those that wish you harm, they see you so make 
sure you are watching out for the wolves mixed in 
with the sheep. 
 
The Holidays are coming quick so if I don't see you 
till after the Holidays, know I send Happy Wishes to 
all and hope the Holiday seasons bring only 
happiness to you and your families.  
 
If I can be of assistance please don't hesitate to call 
upon me or any of your RGC Executives Officers. 
 
God Bless and Ride with Pride. 
 
RGC Secretary 
Earl “Bulldog” Wade Sr. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Blue Knights Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club 
 

Rio Grande Conference 
 

Ride with PRIDE 
. 
 
 

RGC SECRETARY 
Earl “Bulldog” Wade  

RGC TREASURER 
Pete “Scooter” Gabriel 
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Blue Knights Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club 

 
Rio Grande Conference 

 
Ride with PRIDE 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Dear Fellow Blue Knights, 

It appears that the summer is giving way to some 
better riding weather.  My bike is all shined up and 
ready to go.  I expect you are looking forward to the 
cooler temperatures and blowing the fallen leaves 
off the road as well. 

The change in season does not change the vigilance 
we must all practice, wherever we may be.  Whether 
active or retired, everyone is aware of the attacks on 
law enforcement throughout the country.  To borrow 
a couple of military terms, we have to 'keep our 
heads on a swivel' and constantly 'check our six'.  
Better still, always have a wingman.  I expect that 
the fame of the Blue Knights is well known among 
the bad guys.  They just hate to see those who stand 
for good. 

While that may sound a bit dire, there are good 
things going on in the communities in which we live 
and serve.  Citizens that are normally quiet about 
such things are actively supporting law enforcement.  
For example, there was a car on one of our main 
streets in San Antonio with "We support the Police" 
written on the back window. I see more and more 
marches and demonstrations in support of LE.  
There ARE a lot of good folks out there and I am 
grateful for them. 

Last, we know that LE ultimately works for God.  The 
basis of all law comes from Him, as does the 
authority.  I want you to know that I pray for you daily, 
not only for your safety, but also that when you take 
to your bike, you will find great joy in the freedom of 
the road and all the benefits that it brings.   

May God bless and protect you and yours, as we 
continue 2015 and celebrate the holidays that are 
rapidly approaching. 

Ride with Pride! 
 
RGC Chaplain 
Paul “Chappy” Worley 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RGC INTERNATIONAL REP. 
Chuck Doran 

RGC CHAPLAIN 
Paul “Chappy” Worley 
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Hello All, 
 
It’s time for the 3rd Quarter Newsletter! 
 
This is always and exciting time, learning about all of 
the news that affects the Blue Knights throughout 
Arkansas, Texas and soon – Mexico. 
 
Remember that all members are welcome to submit 
their articles and photos for publication.  Don’t wait 
and/or hope that Chapter Officers submit articles 
that are important to you. 
 
Please remember the recommended submission 
time for the next Newsletter will be December 29th, 
2015.  Later than usual to account for the Holidays. 
 
Ride with Pride! 
 
RGC Editor 
Jackie Goodman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

RGC Editor 
Jackie Goodman 
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RGC CHAPTER NEWS 
 
Blue Knights TX-I  
 
I have to say that our club has not been as active as 
we should have been.  Several of our members have 
had some medical and family issues, but things are 
looking up for the fall riding season.  The heat still 
had an effect on our decisions to ride and I guess 
that tells a story about the ages we are reaching. 
 
My wife and I took off by ourselves to ride from Ft. 
Worth to Reno, NV for the International Convention, 
taking several days to get there with sightseeing side 
trips along the way.  Two other couples from the 
Chapter trailered their bikes at the last minute to 
attend and met us there.   
 
Although there were some disappointments with the 
convention, overall it was a good time.  It is always 
great to visit with old friends from around the world 
and to greet and catch up with, as far as stories and 
life.  And it is always the perfect opportunity to meet 
new friends from all over who can open your eyes to 
new adventures and ideas of travel.   
 
We had great rides to Lake Tahoe, the Fallon N.A.S. 
where the new “Top Gun” training facility is now 
located and Virginia City near where parts of the TV 
show “Bonanza” was filmed.   
 
If you haven’t heard yet, the 2016 Convention is 
going to be in Harrisburg, PA in JUNE and back in 
Milwaukee, WI in 2017.   
 
Some photos of the Reno Convention experience: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome Banner 
Registration 

Mountains Outside 
Reno 

Scenic Point Of 
Lake Tahoe 
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Upon our return, part of the “healthy group” took a 
lunch ride to a small, private airport near Denton to 
the Blue Hangar Café.  It’s not a fancy place but it is 
an interesting place.  They have some photos on the 
walls of some memorable events in aviation history.   
 
The little café is owned and operated by a former 
Georgia State Trooper.  He had to resign and 
change careers due to some health issues and 
moved to Texas.  He and his staff are very friendly 
and serve up a terrific hamburger with a side plate of 
“Texas Fries” (French fries with sautéed onions and 
jalapenos covered with some melted cheese).  
 
The fun of this place is watching the small aircraft fly 
in to land while watching the traffic try to get out of 
the way while crossing the path near the end of the 
runway.  The planes come in about 10 feet off the 
ground over the road where the traffic enters to get 
to the café and some of the hangars. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Downtown Parade 
Finish Line 

They Do Mean It! 

Plane Landing to Left 
Above Fence 

Hungry Group 
Blue Knights 

Words to Remember 
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Afterwards, a couple of us met with “possibly” some 
new recruits, for a Labor Day Weekend Ride to 
Branson, Missouri.  Several officers from the DFW 
International Airport Police planned the ride because 
one of them grew up there and had family to visit.   
 
We had a great ride up there with roughly a 450 mile 
day.  It started off great with 72 degree weather and 
then in Oklahoma, just prior to our lunch stop, one of 
the bikes developed a flat on the rear.  We were able 
to get it patched, on the inside, at a local shop but 
not replaced.  The rest of the day went as planned 
but it did get a little warm before leaving OK and 
getting into AR.   
 
Basically all we did was eat and ride instead of trying 
to see any shows, but we enjoyed each other’s 
company.  On the way back however, that same tire 
on the same bike swelled up with a large bubble and 
became un-rideable in the same OK town where we 
had it patched.   
 
Only problem this time was that it was Labor Day, a 
holiday, and nothing was open.  Thanks to friends 
and family, we were able to get a truck and trailer to 
haul the crippled steed back to DFW for a proper tire 
replacement. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Headed Out 
Dallas Tollway 

Scenic Ride Near 
Table Rock Lake 

Made Destination 
Easily 

Great Chick Fried Steak! 
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We also had a picnic at one of the member’s home 
with hamburgers and hot dogs; which we hadn’t 
done in quite a while.  It turned out to be good time 
with a perfect weather weekend for an outdoor 
activity. 
 
In closing, some of our future events we have 
scheduled are our Fall Trash Pick-Up on our 2 mile 
stretch of local State Highway in Hurst, a Safety 
Escort for a Bicycle Rally in Trophy Club, and 
assisting the local police with a group escorted ride 
from the Texas Motor Speedway for the annual 
Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation Fundraiser.  (We 
always get to ride around the track at the end of the 
procession and pose for photos).   
 
I’m anxious this year to see what we might do on 
Halloween since the holiday falls on a Saturday this 
year. 
 
If you haven’t heard about it yet, Blue Knights Texas 
XXI is hosting a fundraiser, Carnival Cruise for the 
Ellis County Children’s Advocacy Center, February 
20th – 27th, 2016.   
 
The cruise will be from Galveston, TX and will go to 
Honduras, Belize and Cozumel.  For more details 
and booking information, contact DG Promotions at 
817-800-4510.  Would love to see the ship covered 
in “BLUE!” 
 
Gene Fuqua 
BKTX-I 
 
 
Blue Knights TX-IV 
 
In mid-August, TX-IV, TX-XII and TX-XXV once 
again rallied to support the San Antonio Family 
Support Association’s – Back to School Health & 
Wellness event.   
 
State Senator Jose Menendez also attended and 
rode his motorcycle to the event with the Blue 
Knights.  Other attendees were Bexar County Sheriff 
Susan Pamerleau, Deputy Police Chiefs from the 
San Antonio Police Department, as well as other 
government officials who were gracious enough to 
attend this popular neighborhood event. 
 
 

We were able to present over $ 500.00 worth of 
backpacks and other school supplies to needy 
children.  In addition, Chapter IV came in on a 
personal challenge from our former Chapter 
president and collected an additional $ 1,000.00 for 
Family Service.  This donation will be used to 
purchase school uniforms for needful families.  This 
was one of those “feel good” adventures that we all 
enjoy. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Participating Members 
TX-IV, TX-XII, TX-XXV 

Participating Families 
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9/11 Memorial Stair Climb 
By Ben Reisz 

 
On the 11th of September, every year, Texas 
Chapter IV member, TABC Officer Tim Reilly, dons 
his leather vest, Scottish kilt, heavy socks and all; to 
do the 9/11 Memorial Stair Climb at the Tower of the 
Americas in San Antonio.   
 

For the average person, 
the reaction is “What 
were you thinking?”  For 
the police and firefighter 
participants, it was the 
opportunity to honor the 
fallen and to take back 
the space where their 
comrades lost their 
lives.   
 
As usual, Tim shows up 
early to help and assist    

with the registration 
process.  There is no entry fee, although participants 
are asked to make a donation to the honored charity.  
This year it was for San Antonio burn victims.  (Other 
civic organizations and corporations also donate to 
the cause).  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Climbing this tower is not for the faint of heart.  Texas 
temperatures that day were in the triple digits, with 
90% humidity.  Inside the 750 foot tower are 910 
stairs on each side of the tower.  Next to the 
entryway to the tower is a display bearing an actual 
piece of the World Trade Center.  Each participant 
touches the piece as they enter the tower.   
 
The object was to travel up and down the stairs as 
fast as possible – twice.  The stairwell is not air 
conditioned and there is little meaningful ventilation 
in the staircase, and it gets particularly warm once 
600 sweating bodies are stuffed into that tube.  
Several Firefighters fell out during the second half of 
the climb, but other climbers buoyed each other 
and/or carried their gear to the top.   
 
Firefighters were wearing their bunker or turn-out 
gear, with SCBAs.  Police & Military personnel were 
in uniform with all of their duty gear, with some 
carrying M-16’s or AR’s – without the magazines. 
 
Our Texas IV member, Tim Reilly, carried just 
himself, all 282 pounds of him – wearing his leather 
vest and kilt; which when soaked with sweat, 
reportedly fell like another 282 pounds of weight.  Of 
particular note is that Tim is also about twice the age 
of the average participant.  He works out all year 
long to prepare himself for the event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each first responder participant carries a placard 
bearing the name of a police officer, firefighter, or 
EMT who lost their life in the World Trade Center that 
fateful day.  Tim carried the name of Port Authority 
Police Officer – Kenneth Tietjen.    

TX-IV President Ben Reisz 
Presents “Challenge Check” 
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Kenneth was off duty when he heard of the attack on 
the WTC.  He then commandeered a taxi and raced 
to the scene where he immediately entered one of 
the towers to assist with evacuation – he never made 
it out. 
 
As the participants completed the climb and exited 
the tower, if they had a firefighter tag, they would 
approach the fire bell, call out the name on the 
placard/tag, and then place the name tag on the 
board next to the other 343 names.  The sequence 
was similar for those with police placards/tags.  The 
name was called out over a microphone, but were a 
miniature set of handcuffs (Tim’s photo above) that 
were hung on a board next to the names of all 71 
police officers who died that day. 
 

 

 
 
 

Tim can be seen on the far left in the police officers 
photo…  Tim has every right to be proud of his 
accomplishment, I know that we here at Texas IV 
certainly are. 
 
Ben Reisz 
BKTX-IV President 
 

 
TX-IV Chaplain attended the San Antonio area’s 
Law Enforcement Ceremony to honor Deputy 
Darren Goforth and the sacrifice made by his family. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Participating Firefighters 

Participating Police Officers 

TX-IV & RGC Chaplain 
Paul “Chappy” Worley 

Deputy Goforth & Family 
Photo from Houston Paper 
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In San Antonio, Texas every 09/11 there is an event 
called San Antonio 110. The event is put on by the 
Bernie Grace Foundation, which is under the 
Direction of San Antonio Firefighter Dawn Solinski. 
 
San Antonio 110 
 
This 9/11 Memorial Climb is a very specific type of 
9/11 Memorial; to pay tribute to the 110 floor climb 
that 343 Fallen Firefighter Brothers made on 
September 11th, 2001 in the World Trade Center. 
That is why we climb, in honor of their sacrifice, 
including 71 Law Enforcement Officers and 9 EMS 
personnel who also perished at ground zero.  
 
We climb 130 floors in the Tower of The Americas in 
San Antonio since we do not have a 110 floor 
building. This event encompasses two climbs of the 
65 floor Tower to complete the climbs for, and pay 
tribute to, our Brothers who perished that day. 
 
On 09/11/2015, over 600 Firefighters, Police 
Officers, Paramedics and Military made the climbs. 
Among them was me, (retired) Texas State Police 
Officer Joseph P. (Tim) Reilly.  I am a member of 
BKTX-IV.  
 
This year I climbed those 130 floors to honor the 
Fallen, while representing the BLUE KNIGHTS and 
honoring Port Authority Police Officer Kenneth 
Tietjen.  
 
This is the 3rd time I’ve made the climb. At 64 years 
old with two total knee replacements; I still want to 
honor the sacrifices made by so many that day. 
 
Tim Reilly 
BKTX-IV Member 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

TABC Officer Tim Reilly 
San Antonio 110 Event 
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Blue Knights TX-V 
 
Texas V is alive… and doing well… 
 
Texas V has been busy on the road again this 
summer, our recent trips have been to the Muscogee 
Oklahoma area, and out west to Terlingua. 
 
We also had our first annual Barbeque, Meeting and 
Swim Party – with a rifle drawing for the AR-15 that 
we sold tickets for back in spring.  Our winner was 
Mitch Hickman of Grand Prairie P.D.  We had a great 
turnout and a good time was had by all. 

We still have one more weekend ride on the 
calendar coming up on October 8th, going to 
Natchitoches, LA.  This is one of our regular rides 
that everyone loves.  We eat a lot of good Louisiana 
food, we go out on tours of the old plantations and 
have even done a little looking around for ghosts. 

As always, everyone is invited, so if you need more 
information, please contact me and I will fill you in. 
 
Come ride with us! 
 
Larry “El Gee” Green 
BKTX-V President 

 
Blue Knights AR-VI 
 
The Blue Knights AR-VI Chapter is conducting 
another raffle to benefit the Arkansas Dream 
Center's Christmas Mall.  
 
The Arkansas Dream Center reaches out in 
communities across the State of Arkansas, serves 
their needs, and restores their dreams!  Each year 
the Dream Center hosts the Christmas Mall to bless 
needy families by championing parents in our 
communities with Christmas gifts for their children... 
children who would otherwise not have a very Merry 
Christmas.  
 
The Knights sell tickets at 1 for $1, 6 for $5 or 30 for 
$20.  
 
The winner of the raffle will have a choice of prizes:  
 

1. Ruger 10/22 Rifle 
 

2. $300 Gift Certificate – Golden Outdoors 
(Hunting & Fishing equipment) 

 
3. $300 Gift Certificate – GG’s Golden Girls 

Clothing 
 
The prizes are selected to interest everyone in 
purchasing tickets.  The Knights have raised about 
$ 1,000.00 in profit so far. 
 
BKAR-VI has also recently made donations to the 
Arkansas Special Olympics and the Houston 100 
Club Memorial Fund in memory of Deputy Darren 
Goforth. 
 
Ron Wildman 
BKAR-VI President 
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Blue Knights TX-VII 
 
On Saturday, September 19, 2015, members of Blue 
Knights Texas VI and VII, along with Harris County 
Sheriff’s Deputies, Harris County Constables, State 
Troopers, escorted over one hundred motorcycles 
and riders on the Ten Annual Texas Honor Ride.   

After assembly and signup at West Conroe Baptist 
Church in Conroe, the riders departed just after 
10:00 am.  They were then escorted for a 50 mile 
ride though the hilly country roads forty miles north 
of Houston, including the Lake Conroe area.  After 
finishing the ride, the riders were treated to a 
barbeque and concert.  Later that afternoon they 
participated in both live and silent auctions and 
vendor sales.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Texas Honor Ride has two major rides each 
year, the Houston area ride in September and the 
November ride to Fort Sam Houston.  Founded in 
2005, The Texas Honor Ride has raised 1.3 million 
dollars for wounded troops and their families at 
Brooke Army Medical Center (BAMC) at Fort Sam 
Houston TX.    

The donations support the Warrior and Family 
Support Center (WFSC) which provides coordinated 
services to patients, next-of-kin and extended family 
members. WFSC provides an open area for 
Warriors and their families to relax, watch movies, 
play video games, use computers or simply drink 
coffee with friends.   

Blue Knights have supported each Honor Ride and 
will again support the ride to Fort Sam Houston in 
November.   

In tribute of the club’s involvement, the Texas Honor 
Ride’s 10th Anniversary Challenge Coin has the 
symbol of the Blue Knights on one side. 

 

 
 
 
Mike Thiac 
BKTX-VII Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Biker Assembly 
West Conroe Baptist Church 

Rider Approaching  
Lake Conroe 

Texas Honor Ride 
10th Anniversary Challenge Coin 
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Blue Knights TX-XLVI 
 
Blue Knights Chapter XLVI, Rowlett, sends a huge 
shout out to all our fellow brother and sisters. 
 
Wow….  Is it really the end of September?  I hope all 
of you have enjoyed your summer and spent a lot of 
time riding.  Here is what we have been up to this 
summer. 
 
On 4th of July weekend, seven bikes with eleven of 
us begin our journey to Eureka Springs, Arkansas.  
We went through rain, waited for the rain to stop and 
laughed A LOT.  We did make our destination and 
had a wonderful time. 
 

This was a great place to have lunch and then go out 
on the front porch to view what is called the 
“Arkansas Grand Canyon”.  This is the “Cliff House”.   
The view was breath taking. 

This is the Thorncrown Chapel, yes we went to 
church.  It is a glass church in the woods.  It is so 
peaceful here and wow what amazing 
craftsmanship. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This was a really cool, old suspension bridge to ride 
over just outside of Eureka Springs.  Did I mention 
Old Bridge? 
 
Then on July 11th, with thirteen bikes and sixteen 
people, it was on to the Kaufman County Children’s 
Emergency Shelter.  Our Chapter donated a total of 
$ 780.00 in cash and essentials to the shelter.  This 
is what it’s about! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
That leads us into August, when we left with eight 
bikes and eleven people on July 30th to STURGIS.  
We had a blast and of course what happens in 
Sturgis, stays in Sturgis.  This would also include 
parts of Cheyenne, WY, Ft. Collins, CO, Colorado 
Springs, CO, Wichita, Kansas, North Platte, NE and 
across Oklahoma. 
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I can honestly say our President, had an awesome 
time and so did the rest of us. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We were all glad we were able to visit the Full 
Throttle Saloon since it has now burned to the 
ground.  
 

Our very own Jim Grissom made the journey to the 
top of Pikes Peak on our way back home.  
 
Then on August 15th, five bikes with seven people 
rode out to Maxim Honda in Allen where a check for 
$100.00 was presented on behalf of the Vincent 
Liberatore Medical Fund, then on to Westminster for 
lunch at Big Slick’s. 
 
For the rest of the month there were several 
breakfast and lunch rides to Burgers and Fries Diner 
in Royce City and Bluebird Café in Wills Point.  
 
That brings us up to the month of September where 
we rode some more to breakfast at Tiffany’s on Lake 
Fork and to lunch at the Cotton Patch Café in 
Athens. 
 
It has been a great summer and you can bet with this 
Chapter, the bond has only grown deeper.  Now it’s 
time to breathe in some crisp air and take in a ride to 
watch the leaves turn shades of brown, yellow, 
orange and red as it brings us into Fall. 
   
Until next time, be safe, ride and be blessed! 
 
Debbie Rule 
BKTX-XLVI Secretary 
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Blue Knights TX-XXI 
 
This has been a very busy and fun year so far. I don't 
see it slowing down anytime soon with the weather 
about to start cooling down. Cooler weather means 
more cookouts and camping trips. 
  
Some of the places we have been:  
 
Abilene to eat at Perini Steakhouse, TX-XXI Bike 
Training Day in Ovilla.  Eureka Springs, Ark for a 
three day camp out, end of the summer swimming 
party and cook out. 
  
We attended the Blue Lives Matter event in 
Waxahachie, which was very impressive to see all 
the people who showed up to show their support for 
Law Enforcement. 
  
TX 21 met up with TX 17, in Kerrville, Texas to ride 
the Three Sisters in the Texas Hill Country.  Not sure 
the total number of bikes and people we had on the 
ride, but it was quite a few.  Both Chapters had so 
much fun we started making plans for a Big Bend 
ride in the spring of 2016, after we all get back from 
the TX-XXI Cruise in February 2016. 
  
By the time this newsletter is published TX-XXI will 
be back from the Three Twisted Sisters ride in East 
Texas. There must be something we like about 
sisters. 
  
Our Vice President, Bobby Gray, and our members 
have been busy recruiting new members, which 
keeps me busy making new member packets. 
Recruiting is easy and a lot of fun. It keeps the 
Chapter charged up with the new members, ideas 
and rides. Try it, I think you will find it easy to talk 
about something you like to do, riding and law 
enforcement. 
 
There may still be time to get your room for the TX-
XXI cruise on February 20, 2016. You will need to 
hurry if you want to go on this 7-day adventure. 
 
Contact Debbie Fuqua with DG Promotions  
 
• 817-800-4510 
 
• dgpromo@att.net 
 
• http://www.dgpromotionstravel.com 
 

 
• www.facebook.com/dg.promotions.travel 
 
This event will be on the Carnival Freedom, sailing 
from Galveston, Texas: 
 
• Embark: Galveston Texas (Round-trip) 
 
• Sail Date: Saturday February 20, 2016 
  
• Returning: Saturday February 27, 2016 
 
• Ports: Mahogany Bay, Belize and Cozumel, Mexico 
 
Ride with Pride! 
 
 
Kenneth Reeves 
BKTX-XXI President 
 
 
 
Blue Knights TX-XXXVIII 
 
Hello all from TX-XXXVIII.   
 
Members of TX 38 have been riding in some charity 
events this summer.  Last week, several members 
rode in a charity event for a little girl with cancer. 
 
On September 26th, several members will be riding 
in the annual "Bikers for Boobies" benefit ride. 
 
There will also be a group going to the Lone Star 
Rally in December again.  It is always a great time in 
Galveston thanks to TX-XXXI. 
 
It's getting to be that time of year for some great 
riding weather so I hope to see some of you out there 
on the road.  
 
Ride with Pride! 
 
Pete Gabriel 
TX-XXXVIII President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

mailto:dgpromo@att.net
http://www.dgpromotionstravel.com/
http://www.facebook.com/dg.promotions.travel
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RGC CONTACT INFORMATION 

 
Chairman:  Anthony “Ninja Turtle” Cabrera 
   Texas XV 
   (956) 645-0469 
   blueknight749@gmail.com 
 
Vice Chairman: Larry “El Gee” Green 
   Texas V 
   (469) 585-7236 
   la_green@charter.net 
 
Secretary:  Earl “Bulldog” Wade 
   Texas IV 
   (210) 416-7903 
   eww0001@aol.com 
 
Treasurer:  Pete “Scooter” Gabriel 
   Texas XXXVIII 
   (972) 832-4503 
   pgabriel1390@yahoo.com 
 
International Rep: Chuck Doran 
   Texas II 
   (956) 245-0841 
   cdoran1443@sbcglobal.net 
 
Quartermaster: Jim Cluck 
   Texas XXXI 
   jimdcluck@gmail.com 
 
Safety Officer:  Robert “Sarge” Knudsen 
   Texas XV 
   (816) 550-8956 
   bobknudsen@gmail.com 
 
Chaplain:  Paul “Chappy” Worley 
   Texas IV 
   (210) 415-6136 
   raven44@gvec.net 
 
Webmaster:  Robert “Trip” Hilliard 
   Texas XXXIV 
   robert@hilliard.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Jackie Goodman 
   Texas IV 
   jgoodman3096@icloud.com 


